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MAYOR’S MESSAGE
MAYOR DEBBIE WINN

| know that flooding is on many of our minds! We have seen
news reports of neighborhoods that are experiencing flooding
from around the State. Floods are unpredictable and potential
flooding from snow melt will be entirely dependent on the
weather.

We want you to know that Tooele City is doing our part in
flood mitigation to prepare in the case of flooding. We are
being diligent and inspecting flood channels and waterways
daily. Since the beginning of March, we have been monitoring
Mayor Debbie Winn the two canyons and residential areas of the City. City Staff

have been covering several miles a day to make assessments
of these areas, as well as cleaning ditches and culverts. At the time of this publication,
water flows were in the beginning stages and we will continue monitoring closely.

In Tooele City, we are focused on two main areas: the Settlement Canyon drainage
system and the Middle Canyon drainage system. City crews have spent significant time
clearing small trees, debris, and trash from the Settlement Canyon drainage ditch, Middle
Canyon Drainage (Devils Ditch), as well as north of England Acres and 1000 North. The
valve at 700 South that feeds the Settlement Canyon Irrigation has been closed and any
run off that spills over will be diverted down 700 South. Homeowners on 700 South are
prepared with sandbags. Middle Canyon runoff will be diverted to Pine Canyon until they
reach their capacity then the water will run down the Middle Canyon drainage North
through the City. Settlement Canyon Reservoir has about 700 acre feet to fill before any
spillover will occur. Levels will be monitored and assessed daily.

Daily, our crews will continue to mitigate the dead fall, debris, trash, and large trees
from both the Middle Canyon drainage as well as the Settlement Canyon drainage. The
culvert at Droubay & Smelter as well as the drainage system throughout the golf course
will be cleared of debris, trash, and willows. Tooele City Staff will continue to monitor the
weather patterns and flood channels in an effort to stay ahead of and mitigate any issues
ahead of time. We will continue to fill sandbags to have on hand. | appreciate the hard-
work that our staff and crews have already spent on mitigation efforts.

I thank you for doing your part in flood preparedness! To date, our residents have used
246 tons of sand to fill 15,200 sandbags! That is a lot of sandbags, and we will continue to
provide sand and bags. Tooele City recently received an additional 20,000 bags from
Tooele County. Sand and bags are still available at the following locations for you to fill
your own:

- Dow James Park Parking Lot, 438 W 400 N

- Elton Park Parking Lot, 491 Birch St.

- Tooele County Location, 505 W 900 S

- Park and Ride Parking Lot, 2400 North SR-36

The most important thing for you to focus on is protecting your home. You can help by
clearing gutters, drains, ditches, and other storm water systems near your property. If you
have a drainage ditch on your property, we encourage you to clear the ditch of all debris,
trash, and dead fall. Residents ask us where they should place sandbags. Place sandbags
in areas to prevent water from entering your home — around window wells, exterior
basement entrances, and low lying garages.

More flood prevention information can be found on our social media sites, our website
tooelecity.org, tcem.org, and dem.utah.gov/floodfacts/.

The more prepared we all are, the better the

outcome will be! Thank you for your help! N%W Debbie Wenn

Mayor Debbie Winn: Office 435-843-2104 | Email dwinn@tooelecity.org
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City Council meetings are generally held the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of every month at Tooele City Hall.
Meetings are open to the public and are available through livestream on YouTube (Search “Tooele City Channel™).
Meeting agendas, minutes, and video links for the meetings are available on our website tooelecity.org.

THE COUNCIL’S CORNER
BY COUNCIL MEMBER ED HANSEN

This spring, many of you probably have the snow pack and flooding on your minds. | want you to know that we at the City are very
concerned as well, and we are taking every precaution to make sure that your properties are protected. Many changes have taken place
since the 1983 and 1984 floods to help us be prepared for another harsh winter and spring runoff. The City has sandbags available for
you to fill for free at various locations citywide so that you can be prepared.

I’'m very proud that Tooele City is organizing the #TakePrideTooele Spring Cleanup Program again this May. Contact Tooele City at
435.843.2142 to see how you can participate in volunteering and supporting this program. If you are interested in setting up your own
cleanup in your neighborhood, please contact the City and see what resources are available to you. You can find spring clean up tips,
information about the Neighborhood Cleanup Trailer, and community projects on our website tooelecity.org/takepridetooele. We live in
the greatest City in Utah and we should take pride in it.

One of my favorite programs in Tooele City is the Miss Tooele City Pageant. If you are interested in running for Miss Tooele City
royalty, contact Kami Perkins at City Hall at 435.843.2105 or kamip@tooelecity.org to get more info. You can also find more info on our
website tooelecity.org. This is such an amazing program and helps further the skills and talents of these remarkable young women.

There are many exciting things happening in Tooele City this spring and summer such as: the Downtown Fest, with car show and chalk
art, as well as the Tooele City Arts Festival, Fridays on Vine, and of course, the Fourth of July Parade and festivities. Come support these
amazing events and show your pride in Tooele. ~gd

TOOELE CITY
2023 ELECTION AND FILING PERIOD

Tooele City will hold a municipal election to elect three (3) City Council positions, all four-year terms. Given a
sufficient number of candidates, a primary election will be held on August 15, 2023 with the municipal general election being
held on November 7, 2023.

Qualifications for a candidate are: (1) Be a United States citizen; (2) Be at least 18 years old; (3) Be a registered
voter of Tooele City; and (4) Be a resident of Tooele City for at least 12 consecutive months prior to the election.

Qualified candidates may file a Declaration of Candidacy form in person with the City Recorder at Tooele City Hall, 90
N. Main St., Tooele, Utah. The filing period is from June 1, 2023 to June 7, 2023 during regular office hours and not later
than 5:00 p.m. on the last day of filing. All candidates for election are subject to financial disclosure requirements.

If you have any questions, please contact the City Recorder's Office at 435-843-2111.
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The Tooele City Police Department hosted
their annual banquet on March 30, 2023
where they honored officers who went
above and beyond their normal duties
during the last year. Several officers were
recognized:

e Cpl. Nephi Deeben was awarded the Medal of Valor for
his efforts at Settlement Canyon Reservoir on Feb. 13,
2023 after a teenage boy fell through the ice.

o Officer Slate Groskreutz was given a Lifesaving Award
?{c‘ter he made entry into a home and saved a woman’s
ife.

o Sgt. Nick Cutler was given the Award of Excellence for
his dedication as a sergeant and his ability to lead by
example and mentor those on his patrol team.

e Sgt. Don Nelson, Officer Jason Gravatt, Officer Tyler

regory, Cpl. Brian Danielson, and Det. Jason Spencer
were given Service Awards in recognition of their
response to an active shooter where the suspect was
firing rounds outside his residence near Elk Meadow
Loop Road and Deer Hollow Road on Dec. 8, 2022.

o Keith Azbury was presented with the Citizen Certificate
of Appreciation. Azbury owns the Tooele Martial Arts
Academy and assists in teaching officers defensive tactics.

Mayor Winn, the Tooele City Council, and the residents of
Tooele City would like to thank all of our officers for their
service to our community!

On Saturday, April 15, 2023 the Tooele City Fire
Department held their annual banquet. At this
year’s banquet the department honored the
following members for their years of service:

e 60 Years with the Department: Grant “Bud” Pendleton
J 20 IYears with the Department: James Jensen and Earl
ole
e 40 Years with the Department: Larry McFarland, Ron
Baum, and Harry Shinton
e 25 Years with the Fire Department: Gary Coon

The Tooele City Volunteer Fire Department is a volunteer
organization that respects the dignity of all people and
strives to provide the very best fire and rescue services in our
community. Our 55 active firefighters and over 50 senior
status firefighters are committed to providing the best service
pogsi2b6le. “ln calendar year 2022, the department responded
to calls.

Mayor Winn, the Tooele City Council, and the residents of
Tooele City would like to thank all of our firefighters for
their service to our community!

PUBLIC NOTICE

The Utah National Register Review Committee will meet on
Thursday, May 18, 2023 at 10:00 AM to consider the following
nomination to the National Register of Historic Places: Tooele City
Downtown Historic District. (Electronic Meeting, no anchor location:
In view of the current Covid19 pandemic, this meeting will occur
electronically, without a physical location, as authorized by the
Governor's Executive Order dated 18 March 2020 and related
legislation enacted by the Utah Legislature since that date.)

The meeting will be virtual with access from the following link:
https://utah-gov.zoom.us/j/88246474912?
pwd=eDhZcjRyWW9Pci8ySHVgdWImNk9Ddz09
Passcode: tzSs*ph4

Should you have any questions about this nomination before the
meeting, please contact Cory Jensen of the Historic Preservation
Office at coryjensen@utah.gov.

Listing on the National Register provides recognition for histori-
cally significant properties. No restrictions come with National Reg-
ister designation. Property owners retain all of their rights to alter,
demolish, or maintain their buildings as they see fit. No additional
requirements are imposed as a result of National Register historic
district designation. Tax Credits: Owners of contributing historic
buildings within the district may qualify for 20 percent savings on
rehabilitation costs through state or federal income tax credit pro-
grams.

Additional information about the proposed historic district and
the National Register program is available on the Utah Historical
Society website, https://history.utah.gov/
shpo/national-register/nominations-to-be
-reviewed/. Inquiries for more details can
be made at coryjensen@utah.gov.

Comments on, or objections to the
nomination should be sent to the State
Historic Preservation Officer at: Utah
State Historic Preservation Office, ATTN:
Christopher Merritt, SHPO, 3760 S. High-
land Dr., Millcreek Utah, 84106, before
the National Register Review Committee
meets on May 18, 2023.

THANK YOU DEBRA BUSH!
Debra Bush retired in April 2023 after
working for Tooele City for almost 17 years.
Debra began working for Tooele City in
2006 as an Animal Control Supervisor. She
is passionate about animal control and she
loved that position. In 2011, Debra
transferred to City Hall to fill an open clerk
position in the Community Development
Dept. using her customer service skills working with the public
and developers. In 2012, Debra transferred to the Finance Dept.
where she was a driving force in continually improving processes
and procedures and streamlining everything possible with her
one goal being to provide the best customer service to our citi-
zens. Debra’s positive attitude, enthusiasm, and love for Tooele
City will be greatly missed by her co-workers and customers alike.

THANK YOU MARK HERVAT!
Mark Hervat retired in February 2023
after 28 years with Tooele City. Mark
began working for Tooele City in 1989 at
the sewer department, where he worked
until 1993. In 1997, he rejoined Tooele
City as a water distribution operator and
then transferred to the streets division as
an equipment operator in 2000. He pro-
moted through the career ladder and was
selected to be the division lead in 2020 until his retirement. Mark
was known for being a dedicated employee who was especially
committed to his duties during snow season, often remaining at
home ready for a call-out because of weather predictions. His final
year included record breaking snow and we teased him that
mother nature gave him a final send off with the snow storm...
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128 W. VINE ST. | 435-882-2181
TOOELELIBRARY.ORG

Find more info about all of our events, classes, and programs
happening at the Tooele City Library at tooelelibrary.org and be
watching for our Summer Reading program!

SUMMER READING EXPERIENCE 2023

Another exciting summer experience begins May 30

at your Library! Fun events, exciting challenges, and
amazing prizes for EVERY AGE! Registration opens May 30

in the Library and online at tooelecity.beanstack.org.

FREE FAMILY ACTIVITY WITH TOOELE CITY
BRICKTASTIC BUILD!

Monday, May 8, 2023
6:30—7:30 p.m.

Dow James Building
438 W 400 N, Tooele

Fun for all ages!
Win Prizes!
Lego Building Challenge

Must pre-register at tooelecity.org

PRATT AQUATIC CENTER

55 N. 200 W., Tooele | 435-882-3247
pool.tooelecity.org

Summer Schedule begins May 30 (Closed July 4th).
Visit pool.tooelecity.org for a complete schedule and to register
for lessons and reserve party rooms and the facility.

Swimming Lessons

Registration is now open online for our first two summer sessions

at pool.tooelecity.org.

Monday — Thursday 9:00am, 9:45am, 10:30am, 11:15am

8 lessons per session
Session 1: May 30 — June 8 Session 4: July 17—July 28
Session 2: June 12 — June 22  Session 5: July 31—August 10
Session 3: June 26—July 13 (No lessons the week of July 4th)

The Leigh Pratt Aquatic Center
is turning 20 in May!

Come celebrate with us on Friday, May 5, 2023 at 5:00 pm.
We will be honoring Coach Mel Roberts, at the Mel Roberts
Recognition Evening and 20 Year Anniversary of the Leigh Pratt
Aquatic Center. Coach Roberts coached 48 years with Tooele
High School, winning 33 Regional Championships and 11 State
Championship titles in Utah. In addition, Coach Roberts received
the National High School Coaches Association Coach of the year
three times over the course of his career. Coach Roberts was
inducted into the Utah Sports Hall of Fame in 2019. The Tooele
City Council officially designated the lap and competitive pool in
honor of Coach Roberts earlier this year. The Ceremony will
begin on Friday, May 5th at 5:00 pm, followed by
FREE SWIMMING from 5:30 pm to 8:00 pm. All are welcome!

Tooele City Arts Council | May 2023 Events
May 11 — Paint Night

May 16 — Summer Fun Craft Sale

May 18 — Arts Class

May 22 — Family Craft Night

Register at
tooelecityartscouncil.org

FRIDAYS ON VINE

The 2023 Fridays on Vine Free Concert Series
schedule of performers is available on our website
tooelecity.org. Mark your calendars — concerts are on
select Friday nights throughout the summer
beginning June 2nd at 7 p.m. with Music City Groove!
Bring your lawn chairs, families, and friends for great
entertainment Fridays on Vine! For more info.

visit our website or call Pam at 435.830.2458

or info@tooelecityartscouncil.com

?@Cay

AmeriCorps . .

Senior Volunteers Utility Assistance

Needed Offered Year Round
utahca.org

aeinerson@utah.gov
435-850-0647
userve.utah.gov/seniors

Medicare Questions?

Have you wondered if a certain procedure will be covered? Is
your summary notice confusing? Are you having difficulty paying
for your prescriptions? Give Tooele County Aging Services a call at
435-277-2420 to receive assistance with your

Medicare questions or concerns.

Summer Activities for Kids!

Visit tooelecity.org for more
information and to register.
Registration begins May 15, 2023.

o Adventures with Danny Summer Camp
o Family Friday at the Park

e Danny”’s Toddler Time

e Fine Arts Club

e Kids Craft Club
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Miss Tooele City 2023

Become a Contestant!
4th of July Parade Entry Materials and More Information
The Tooele City 4th of July committee Available Online at tooelecity.org
would like to invite all businesses, Our Community > Miss Tooele City

church groups, schools, families, etc, s )
to build a float for the 4th of July Entry Deadline is May 30th at 12:00 p.m.

parade this year. What a great way to
show your support for the community

in which you live and do business! PleIEba ” Tou Fna ment

online a tPa rad?olzc')’}(;[lr(iei?twci)llr(?%éag kr?r?'ng Part of our week-long 4th of July celebration!
i WWW. ity. inni ) . |
May 1, 2023, Space is Limited! Register Today!
. Park Vendor Registration is 3 Levels of Competition
being taken online at tooelecity.org. June 30 and July 1, 2023 Elton Park Beginner 2.5-3.0
) For more information, please Register at tooelecity.org 400 North Broadway, Tooele Intermediate 3.5-4.0
call Louise Wiedmer at Tooele City Questions call 435-843-2143 Advanced 4.5-5.0

Parks & Rec at 435-843-2142.

2023 Watering
Conservation Schedule

OUTDOOR WATER CONSERVATION SCHEDULE

Area #1 All water users North of Vine | The City encourages residents not to #1 4
and West of Main water Wednesdays wat‘er during the hottest hours of the day'/,
typically between 10 am and 6 pm. This | North of
and Saturdays. . North of
conserves water and reduces your water Vine, Vine
bills. ’
Area #2 All water users North of | o West of East of Main
Vine and East of Main water Tues- If there are special circumstances that Main
d d Frid require a modified schedule for residents or
ays and rridays. businesses-such as newly planted
) Tuesday
A #3 Al t South of Vi sod or lawn, contact Tooele City at |Wednesday d
rea water users South of Vine | 435.843.2150. and an
water Mondays and Thursdays. Friday

City parks and schools have been placed Saturday

. . . on a modified schedule because of the size
Outdoor watering is not permitted

of their lawn areas. While some parks and
on Sundays. schools may be watering more Ft)han two VINE STREET
days each week, a specific area of that park #3
Visit slowtheflow.org for great | is only watered twice during the week. South of Vine
indoor and outdoor water wise tips, Thank you for your help in conserving Monday and Thursday
tools, and resources! water, a precious resource.

The above schedule is a voluntary outdoor watering guide for Tooele City residents. Even though we received near record
snowfall this winter, water conservation is still just as important as ever! Although this schedule is not mandatory, we ask
our residents to follow the voluntary schedule and take steps on their own to conserve water.

The way our conservation schedule is designed allows tanks in different areas of the City to refill on the days when those
areas are not watering. This helps our overall system by not pulling from all of our tanks at once. We appreciate your help!

Find water conservation tips and resources on our website tooelecity.org. There are great resources
available to educate residents on how to save water both indoors and outdoors. We will also post tips and
resources on our social media sites so follow us on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter.

As part of Tooele City’s conservation efforts we will be converting the cemetery irrigation system to water wise controllers.
The Oquirrh Hills Golf Course has converted 12 acres of irrigated turf into native grass area. We are also installing filters on
irrigation so that we can stay on secondary water more often, and we are now limiting non-recreated turf areas around
detention basins. We are trying to do our part, and we ask that you please do yours! Thank you for your help!
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Memorial Day Services
Monday, May 29, 2023 | 11:00 a.m.
Veterans Memorial Park (Corner of Main & Vine)
All Are Welcome to Attend!

City Offices will be closed on Monday, May 29th in
observance of the holiday. Garbage will not be picked
up on that day. Trash pickup services will be delayed

one day starting with the holiday.

BUSINESS LICENSES REQUIRED IN TOOELE CITY:

Anyone offering a SERVICE from their home, for compensation, requires
a Tooele City Business License. Please call the Tooele City Business
License Specialist at 435-843-2110 for more information or go to
tooelecity.org and choose BUSINESS>BUSINESS LICENSES from the menu
for business info in Tooele City limits.

INFO on DOOR-TO-DOOR SOLICITORS

ALL door-to-door solicitors (Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must be
licensed with Tooele City and must have a 2023 BLUE Tooele City ID
Badge on and in plain sight. If a solicitor is not wearing a badge, call Dis-
patch at 435-882-5600. Please be sure to give a complete description of
the individual and the direction they are headed. Thank you!

10
12

14
15
15

17

20
24
29

29
30
30
30

May’s Calendar of Events

4th of July Parade Entry registration opens online at
tooelecity.org

City Council Meeting at City Hall 7 pm

Pratt Aquatic Center 20 Year Celebration and Mel Roberts
Recognition Evening at the Pratt Aquatic Center at 5 pm. No
registration required. All welcome!

Food Addicts Anonymous 12 Step Program meets every
Saturday at 8:30 am at the Tooele Pioneer Museum

(47 E. Vine St. - enter off of Garden Street). For more
information contact Barbara at 801-694-5232. Meetings
available in person or by Zoom.

Bricktastic Build — FREE Family Activity at Dow James
Building 6:30 pm. Must pre-register at tooelecity.org.
Planning Commission Meeting at City Hall 7 pm

Mayor’s Annual Benefit Golf Invitational at Oquirrh Hills Golf
Course. Find info on our website tooelecity.org.

Happy Mother’s Day

National Law Enforcement Memorial Day

Registration opens for Summer Activities for Kids on our web-
site tooelecity.org.

City Council Meeting at City Hall 7 pm

DAV Meeting the 3rd Thursday of every month at the Tooele
Pioneer Museum (47 E. Vine Street) at 7 pm. Call 435-840-0547
or 435-830-8487 for more information. All Veterans and
spouses welcome!

#TakePrideTooele Day 9 am - 12 Noon

Planning Commission Meeting at City Hall 7 pm

Memorial Day

City Offices Closed. Garbage will not be picked up today.
Services will be delayed one day starting with the

holiday.

Memorial Day Services at Veterans Memorial Park 11 am
Deadline to register for Miss Tooele City pageant

Summer Swimming Lessons begin at the Pratt Aquatic Center
Summer Reading Program begins at the Tooele City

Library

#TakePrideTooele Day & Community Spring Clean Up during the
month of May plus extra bulky waste pickup days! See
pages 7 & 8 of this newsletter for more information.

Coming up in June 2023
June 9-11 Tooele Arts Festival
June 10

Tooele City Downtown Alliance “Downtown Fest”

CEMETERY MEMORIAL DAY DECORATIONS

Memorial Day decorations will be allowed to be
placed on the grass outside of the concrete border/
lawn mower strip four (4) days prior and six
(6) days after Memorial Day. A complete clean-up
of the Cemetery will take place beginning the
Monday following Memorial Day and allowing one
week for entire clean-up. Flowers in vases will be
allowed to remain, all other decorations in the Cemetery will be
discarded. Vases and/or trinkets made of glass, porcelain, or
pottery will not be allowed in the cemetery and cannot be glued
to monuments or markers. No wire, nails, hangers, steel rods,
tent stakes, etc. will be allowed to secure decorations to the
ground. Thank you for your help in keeping our cemetery
beautiful and clean!

VISIT OUR NEW WEBSITE TOOELECITY.ORG!

NEW FEATURE! — STREETLIGHT REPORTING TOOL

You can now report streetlights that are not working
properly on our website. Find your streetlight on the GIS
map, click on your “streetlight”, and click “Report an Issue”.
https://tooelecity.org/streetlight

HELP KEEP OUR PARKS BEAUTIFUL!

Help us keep our parks and playgrounds looking good by
identifying and reporting problems.

El Helping out is easy: 1. Visit tooelecity.org (or scan the QR Code);
o~ 2. Select the Parks and Recreation home page (found
BEEE=: under Departments); 3. Under the Quick Links Menu find the
44 Parks & Facility Maintenance Request link; 4. Fill out the form
¥ and describe the problem or your suggestion; and, 5. Submit.

We encourage residents, if you SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING! We
spend thousands of tax payer dollars each year to repair vandalism and
clean up graffiti. Please help us try to stop this. If you see suspicious
behavior, call dispatch immediately at 435-882-5600. Tooele City offers a
$250 Reward for information that leads to the arrest of the person(s)
responsible for graffiti or vandalism. Contact the Tooele City Police Dept.
through Dispatch at 435-882-5600 or go online to tooelecity.org
>Departments >Police Department and choose “Make a Report”.

TOOELE CiITY CORPORATION
90 NORTH MAIN STREET
TOOELE, UT 84074
435-843-2100
WWW.TOOELECITY.ORG

@tooelecity




# TAKEPRIDETOOELE

SPRING CLEAN UP 2023

Ideas to Clean Up & Beautify
Your Yard

e Sweep sidewalks, curbs, and gutters.

¢ Mow, pull, or spray weeds*.

¢ Clear away fallen limbs, branches, and leaves.

e Cut back overgrowth (bushes, vines, trees,
shrubbery).

e Clear your yard from trash, debris, and clutter.

¢ Clean up and re-edge flower beds and borders.

¢ Great time to prep lawns for spring growth
(rake, aerate, fertilize, and seed).

e Mow grass and redefine borders of the lawn.

¢ Neaten up hardscape surfaces (sidewalks,
driveways, pathways, patios, porches).

¢ Clear obstruction (trees, vines, bushes) from
sidewalks and roads.

e Patch, replace, or paint worn fences and gates.

¢ Add afinal touch! Plant flowers and plants to
add color, beauty, and fun to your home!

*Section 8-4 1(a) of Tooele City code states any weeds/grass on

real property under 5 acres must be cut and maintained under 6

inches. Property owner is responsible for park strip area(s)

adjacent to their lot. Any lot larger than 5 acres must have a

border of 30 feet cut and maintained under 6 inches. Violation of
this code may result in fines and/or a class B misdemeanor.

Ideas to Clean Up Your
Neighborhood

Offer assistance to someone in your
neighborhood who could use a little help or
are unable to clean up their own property.
Organize a neighborhood group to clean up
common areas, double frontages, roadways,
alleyways, and nature areas.

Clean up sidewalks and gutters in front of
vacant lots.

Reserve the #TakePrideTooele
Neighborhood Cleanup Trailer
free of charge at tooelecity.org
for your neighborhood cleanup
project.

Ideas to Clean Up Your
Community

e Visit tooelecity.org or contact Tooele City at
louisew@tooelecity.org or at (435) 843-2142
for a list of community projects (beautify the
cemetery, parks, landscaping, etc.) where
your family or organization could volunteer.

¢ Do you have suggestions or ideas for a
project? Contact Tooele City for project
coordination at louisew@tooelecity.org or
at (435)843-2142.

¢ We encourage businesses and organizations
to clean up their store fronts and properties!

Thank You! Citizens and businesses play a critical role in beautifying our community!

Tooele County is excited to collaborate with Tooele City and its residents in their
community cleanup efforts. On May 19th and 20th, 2023, the Tooele County
Landfill will be accepting_household waste free of charge (one load per

household). Present a driver's license with a local address. The following items
will not be accepted: televisions and electronics, hazardous materials, paints,
paint thinners, and oil. We appreciate your participation in this initiative to keep
our community clean. Questions? Call (435) 843-4776.


https://tooelecity.org/takepridetooele/neighborhood-clean-up-trailer/
mailto:terras@tooelecity.org
mailto:terras@tooelecity.org
mailto:terras@tooelecity.org

TOOELE CITY

RESIDENTIAL BULKY WASTE PICK UP

2 Bulky Waste Pick Up Days in May for Spring Clean Up
Regular
Garbage Pick

Box It!
Bag It!
Bundie It!

Frequently Asked Questions

When does Bulky Waste Pick Up?

Tooele City provides a monthly bulky waste pickup program year-
round. The pick up day is once a month (based on your normal
garbage pickup day) for those items which do not fit into your trash
container. This service is provided at no additional cost to Tooele
City residents and will go a long way in cleaning up our City and
keeping it clean. This May you will get an extra bulk waste pick up
day. See the schedule.

Will Bulky Waste pick up old furniture and appliances?

Yes! Bulky Waste accepts old appliances (items must have Freon
removed and a label placed indicating removal), mattresses,
furniture, carpet, and couches.

Can | put yard waste out for bulky waste pickup?

Yes! Bulky Waste will take your yard waste, such as branches, limbs,
and shrubbery but it MUST be bagged, boxed or bundled (with rope
or twine), and branches and limbs must be less than 4 inches in
diameter and be less than 5 feet in length. Items cannot exceed
75 Ibs.

Will Bulky Waste accept hazardous waste?

No! Do not put items such as paint, solvents, batteries, or pesticides
out to be picked up by bulky waste. Please visit tooelehealth.org for
information about the Hazardous Waste Collection Day on
Saturday, August 26, 2023.

# TAKEPRIDETOOELE DAY 2023

Regular Bulky
Waste Pick Up
Day

Spring Clean Up
(EXTRA) Bulky
Waste Pick Up Day

Up Day

Monday Thursday, Tuesday,
May 4, 2023 May 16, 2023
Tuesday Thursday, Tuesday,
May 11, 2023 May 23, 2023
Wednesday Thursday, Tuesday,
May 18, 2023 May 2, 2023
Thursday & Thursday, Tuesday,
Friday May 25, 2023 May 9, 2023

Residential customers: The Bulky Waste Program is offered year round! Take
advantage of your extra bulky waste pick up day during May—at no additional
cost to you! Please make sure everything is out on your curb before 7:00 a.m.
the day of your bulky waste pickup, but not more than 24 hours prior. There is
no need to call Tooele City or ACE Disposal to schedule a pickup. If by chance
your bulky waste pickup was missed on your pickup day, please call ACE
Disposal directly at 435-882-7009. If your items are out of compliance, ACE
Disposal will leave a tag on your door indicating the reason they were unable
to pick up your items. For a complete list of acceptable & unacceptable items,
and specific requirements, please visit our website tooelecity.org.

Some Do's & Don'ts

For this type of pickup, it is required to BAG, BUNDLE, or BOX your items.
Your boxes, bundles, and bags cannot weigh more than 75 Ibs. Bulky waste
will not pick up anything that is marked "FREE" or "PLEASE TAKE" or "GIVING
AWAY". Bulky waste will not pick up anything that is leaning against fences or
mailboxes. Do not park cars or other vehicles in front of your bulky waste or it
may not be picked up. We ask you to set out your bulk waste the way you
would want to pick it up.

# TAKEPRIDETOOELE DAY

Saturday, May 20, 2023
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Mayor Winn and the Tooele City Council invite you to
join them on #TakePrideTooele Day - Saturday, May 20
from 2:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. We will meet at the corner
of Broadway and Vine Street (Tooele Valley Museum) at

9:00 a.m. and then begin painting over graffiti and
cleaning up the Broadway area. We will provide paint
and some supplies, but if you have rollers and brushes,

please bring your own.

Questions? Please contact Shilo Baker at
shilob@tooelecity.org or at 435.843.2104.
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